NORTHERN BRUCE PENINSULA

Municipality of Northern Bruce Peninsula
Council Meeting Highlights
September 9, 2024

The following is a summary of the proceedings of the Regular Council Meeting held on
September 9, 2024:

Council approved the minutes of the Council Meetings held on August 26, 2024.
Council received a delegation from WSP regarding the Water and Waste Water
Servicing Plan.
Council received a report from the Public Works Manager regarding the 2023
Annual Performance Report for the Tobermory Sewage Treatment System.
o It was noted that the Annual Report will be available for viewing on the
Municipality’s website.
o The report can be view by using the link below.
https://www.northbrucepeninsula.ca/develop/utilities/
Council approved the purchase of a 2009 Elgin Whirlwind Street Sweeper from
Cubex Equipment for $69,800.00 excluding HST.
Council awarded the Swan Lake Municipal Drain Cleanout Tender to Collins
Excavating for $16,351.50, excluding HST.
Council awarded the Fern Creek Municipal Drain Cleanout Tender to Collins
Excavating for $37,064.30 excluding HST.
Council received a report from the Parks and Facilities Manager regarding a
Rural Recharge EV Program — NRCan ZEVIP funding opportunity.
o Council authorized the signing of the IVY-MOU 2024- Grant Cycle — Site
17 — Lion’s Head.
Council directed staff to submit the Municipality’s comments to the Bruce County
Planning Department on the zoning application for 59 Burma Road.
Council received a report from the CAO regarding alternatives for the Lion’s
Head Arena Project.
o Council deferred the report.
o It was noted that the report will be placed on the September 23, 2024,
Council agenda.



https://www.northbrucepeninsula.ca/develop/utilities/

Council received a report from the CAO to follow up on the StrategyCorp Council
Workshop.

o Council requested that staff reach out to StrategyCorp regarding the report
and request further analysis regarding the recommendations.

Council received the August 2024 Accounts Payable Voucher in the amount of
$1,269,117.58.

Mayor Mclver noted that the Bruce County Planning and Development
Department is planning a delegation to Council to present the draft Official Plan.
Mayor Mclver inquired about the geese issues in the Lion’'s Head Harbour area.

o It was noted that staff will investigate methods to effectively deter geese
from the area.

Deputy Mayor Anderson attended the recent meeting of the Rush Cove
Ratepayer’s Association and complimented the Public Works Department
regarding their work in the area.

Councillor Golden inquired regarding the status of the request regarding the
proposed closure of Crane Lake Road to public use

o It was noted that letters are anticipated to be sent out in the following
week to property owners regarding the proposed closure.

o It was further noted that affected property owners will be requested to
provide written comments to the Municipality regarding the proposed
closure.

Council received several correspondence items as information.
Council approved a Confirmatory By-law.

Council Meeting Highlights are provided in this format for convenience only and are not
approved Council Meeting Minutes. For a more detailed description of the meeting,
please view Council Meeting Minutes on our municipal website. For more information,
please contact Cathy Addison, Clerk, at clerk@northernbruce.ca
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